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TO: Board of Supervisors

FROM: John Patton, Director
Planning and Development

STAFF Patricia S. Miller, Supervising Planner, x 2054
CONTACT: Steve Goggia, Planner, x 2067

SUBJECT: Amendment to an existing contract with Science Applications International
Corporation to prepare the Environmental Impact Report for the proposed Cabrillo
Business Park project, P&D Case Numbers 01GPA-00000-00004, 01RZN-00000-
00004, 01DVP-00000-00025 and 01TRM-00000-00003.   The project site is located in
Goleta, east of the intersection of Hollister Avenue and Storke Road at 6767 Hollister
Avenue, Third Supervisorial District; APN 073-450-005.  The amended contract for the
EIR under preparation would have a new not-to-exceed cost of $259,654.00

RECOMMENDATIONS:   

That the Board of Supervisors:

Authorize and execute the amendment to the existing contract with Science Applications International
Corporation (SAIC) for the Cabrillo Business Park EIR (Attachment A).

ALIGNMENT WITH BOARD STRATEGIC PLAN:

The recommendation is primarily aligned with actions required by law and by routine business necessity.

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY & DISCUSSION:

SAIC was issued a Notice to Proceed with the original project EIR in August of 2000.  The Cabrillo Business Park
Summary Project Description is included as Attachment C.  Prior to release of the Draft EIR, the project
description was considerably altered which in turn required an amendment to the existing EIR scope of work.  A
copy of the 12/03/01 letter prepared by SAIC proposing modifications to the approved Scope of Work is included
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as Attachment B.  The cost to amend the EIR is $65,531.00 plus a contingency of $798.00, for a new total
not-to-exceed cost of $259,654.00, as agreed to by the project applicant.

Planning and Development has received the additional funds in the amount of $66,329.00 from the applicant.

MANDATES & SERVICE LEVELS:

No change in programs or service levels.

FISCAL IMPACT:

Costs for preparation, and processing of the project’s EIR are borne by the applicant.

SPECIAL INSTRUCTIONS:

• Clerk of the Board to forward a copy of the Minute Order to Planning and Development; Attn: Steve
Goggia, Project Planner.

• Planning and Development will issue a Notice to Proceed to Science Applications International
Corporation.

CONCURRENCES:

Risk Management
Auditor-Controller
County Counsel

ATTACHMENTS:

Attachment A:  Contract Amendment
Attachment B:  SAIC Proposal dated December 3, 2001
Attachment C: Cabrillo Business Park Summary Project Description




